                     Property committee report to CFM 3-13-2022

We now have enough input from the Armstrong tech department to work on decisions about the type, placement and quantity of acoustical material needed.  The acoustical results show that we may need a slightly higher quantity of acoustical treatment product than originally estimated.  But they are assuming a noisier type of worship than we conduct so maybe not.  We can now move on to get a firm price for the materials.  It is our hope that installation can be accomplished easily with a non-specialized, small crew.  Putting together a plan to move forward will be on the next property committee agenda to prepare for possible decision making at April M4W with attention to business.

The pellet furnace chimney was cleaned in February for the first time since installation over ten years ago.  Committee clerk was present and the crew said that there was not an excessive buildup in the chimney so this may not need frequent cleaning at all.  There was some noticeable increase in darkness coming from the chimney in just this last year so ten years is likely too long.  The furnace itself acted up with several overheating shutdowns for a while after this but seems to be doing OK now.  At some future point, replacing combustion with heat pump technology will likely become desirable since nothing lasts forever and cold weather electric heat pump technology has improved and is proving pretty reliable so far.  Pellet delivery was later than the clerk could stay on the scheduled day so there was no ability to discuss with the driver how to minimize mess from pellet overflow but they had gotten the message and it was better this time.  Emptying the indoor overflow sock between deliveries may be the key.  That will need to be passed on if responsibility for these transfers in the future.

We will be delaying the every other month extra cleaning session from March 3rd Sunday to April 1st Sunday after fellowship.  With further decline in COVID risk and better weather possible, this may be better for everyone.  Send email about things that need attention to propertycommittee@concordfriendsmeeting.org or write it down in the notebook hanging on the wall to the left of the sink in the food prep space.

Jennifer Smith

Property committee clerk
